
Conservatives Take Away Free 
Parking Period
Sadly we have to report that at the Annual Council Budget meeting in 
February the Conservatives who control Havering Council voted to take 
away the 30 minute free period from our Car Parks in Upminster and 
in Hornchurch and raise other parking charges substantially. This was 
despite fierce opposition to this from your local Residents Association 
Councillors, who all voted against the proposals, and petitions from 
over 10000 local residents.
This will do our local shopping centres no favours at all ! Many local 
residents merely need 30 minutes to pick up a paper or buy a few items 
and others travelling through will be less likely to stop and shop in our 
area. Our centres are already up against it with shopping on the internet 
increasing and free parking available at Lakeside, Bluewater and out of 
town supermarkets.
We will continue to fight for our area !

Your Local Residents Association Councillors 

Hall Lane Mini Golf Course Planning 
Application
Many people will already know that Havering Council have proposed 
the closure of Hall Lane Mini Golf Course and have submitted via 
their own company, Mercury Land Holdings Ltd, an outline planning 
application (P0248.19) to build up to 48 houses and flats on the site. 
This course has been open for nearly 100 years and was saved from 
closure and refurbished a few years ago by the efforts of the late Cllr 
Clarence Barrett and the course’s Friends group.
In March, the Residents’ Association held a public meeting at the 
Cranham Community Centre, where hundreds of local people packed 
the main hall to highlight their many objections, including that the 
proposals are not in line with

APRIL 2019

The Voice of the Communityemail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk www.ucra.co.uk

UPMINSTER & CRANHAM RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION
Councillor Clarence 
Barrett

Sadly Clarence passed away on the 1st 
of March just as last months Bulletins 
were being delivered. Clarence moved 

to Cranham in 2001 
and was first elected to 
Havering Council for 
Cranham in 2006. In 
2010, 2014 and again 
last year he was elected 
with huge majorities.
Once elected he 

immersed himself into Council work 
taking on hundreds of complaints 
where respondents would receive a 
clear well written reply.
He lead a number of campaigns 
continuously battling to get the 
Dartford Toll charges dropped for 
local residents and opposing various 
planning applications such as the 
plans to build on Chapmans Farm, 
Hall Lane.
Clarence took a lead in setting up the 
Friends of The Mini Golf Course in 
Hall Lane.
He was a prolific writer to the local 
and national press and I always smiled 
at his letters in The Times on a wide 
range of issues and still think of the 
support he received for his suggestion 
of a cheaper stamp at Christmas 
encouraging more usage. Pursuing 
that the £10 Christmas addition for the 

WE OPPOSE THE INCREASE ON 
PARKING CHARGES

Upminster and Cranham Edition
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Hall Lane Mini 
Golf Course 
Planning 
Application  
continued from front page

Havering’s Local Development Plan, 
which highlights the need for the 
retention and improvement of public 
open spaces. 

Ultimately, this site is a valuable 
community asset which should be 
protected and promoted, rather than 
just being torn up and built over. 

Although the final date for 
submitting objections has now 
passed, we will highlight when the 
application is due to come before 
the Planning Committee, so that 
residents have the opportunity to 
attend the meeting.

Cllr Gillian Ford & Cllr John Tyler

Councillor 
Clarence Barrett
continued from front page

elderly should be raised to a realistic 
level.
For the Association he wrote 
hundreds of articles for The Bulletin in 
particular setting out in plain English 
details of Council Finance.
Clarence set up the Associations web 
site ensuring local residents could 
access the latest information in the 
community.
He lead the Residents Group on 
Havering Council for many years and 
following the 2018 Election he was the 
leader of The Upminster & Cranham 
Residents Association Councillors. 
Working for many years  as a senior 
Finance Officer for Redbridge Council 
his knowledge on local Government 
Finance was irreplaceable. 
From 2014 to 2018 he was a Cabinet 
member on Havering Council leading 
on Finance and at the time of his 
passing he was actively involved on an 
alternative budget for the 2019/20 year 
and was pursuing to keep the 30 
minute free parking period and 
substantial reductions in the current 
administration in power at Havering 
Council  proposals to raise charges !
Clarence loved football, a Spurs 
supporter and was looking forward to 

going to their new stadium.
He was delighted to run for charities 
in particular First Step, St.Francis 
Hospice, Haven Hospice and the 
Bobby Moore Cancer Research and 
we remembered when he ran the 
London Marathon with his huge smile 
when he finished the run.
Together with the Community we 
have lost a huge friend.

There is not a home locally and 
indeed Havering who has not 
benefited from Clarence’s work.

Our sincere condolences go out to 
Corinne and their children Erin and 
Aidan, family and friends.

Cllr RON OWER

Thank You
We would like to take this opportunity 
to say a big thank you for all the kind 
messages and support since we lost 
Clarence on the 1 March 2019. These 
messages have brought us a great deal 
of strength and comfort during this 
difficult time and it has been lovely to 
hear from many residents regarding 
how appreciated Clarence was 
within the Upminster and Cranham 
community. Clarence loved helping 
those in the community, so it has been 
touching to see how much of an impact 
he has had.

We are raising money to install some 
public access defibrillators in the 
Upminster and Cranham wards, 
these machines can save lives after 
a cardiac arrest. This can happen to 
anyone of any age or time, so it is vital 
that these machines are accessible at 
any time. We are raising the money 
for these defibrillators in memory of 
Clarence, if you are able and would 
like to donate then please visit https://
www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/c-
barrett?utm_term=mweAweQR9 

The Barrett’s

New Parking 
Charges
To add insult to injury apart from the 
Conservative Controlled Council taking 
away the 30 minute free period !

The new charge for up to one hour is 
£1.50 and for one to two hours is £2.50. 
Two to three hours is now £3.50, three 
to four hours is £4.50 and four to five 
hours is £5.50. Then further additions, 
as an example eight to twelve hours is 
£12.50.

Your Local Residents Councillors voted 
against these steep increase imposed 
by Conservative Councillors .

Unlike the Tories we support our area.

Tel: 01708 229857  Mobile: 07415 096551 / 07860 801377

07956 950711
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Thames Chase
We regularly feature this wonderful 
area in The Bulletin do look out for 
the events each month. It really is a 
treasure in our community we urge 
you to visit the centre just off Pike 
Lane ,Cranham.

We were pleased to be invited by 
Thames Chase when the Government 
Minister visited.
Mary Wright with her team at Thames 
Chase do excellent Work. Go along 
and say hello, the café is also superb.

Cllrs LINDA HAWTHORN  RON 
OWER  CHRIS WILKINS 

Adapted Bike 
Scheme Hire 
The Positive Parents Cycling for 
All bike scheme has a full range of 

adapted bikes including tandems, 
tricycles and wheelchair platforms 
as well as standard bikes enabling 
children and young people with 
disabilities and their family to all cycle 
together.
Thames Chase has several cycling and 
walking trails available as well as a 
Café and children’s play area.
Thames Chase Forest Centre 
Pike Lane, Upminster. Weekends, 
School and Public Holidays 
6th April 19 - 27th October 19 
10:30am - 4pm.
Cost: £3.00 per bike for ½ hour
£5.00 for 1 hour - no need to book 

Have A 
Smashing Time 
This Easter 
Holiday At 
Smash Camps!
There’s a whole lot of REAL fun 
and adventure to be had this Easter 
Holiday at SMASH Camps!
Adventure for ages 5 ½ to 16 from 
just £41pp per day or £144 per week 
(that’s less than £29 per day).
Experience the great outdoors, make 
new friends and learn new skills with 
the 30+ adventure activities on offer. 
From 4x4 Experience Day, to Quad 

Bike Riders Day, Multi-Activities, to 
Special Forces Training Day and all 
set in 130 acres of outdoor adventure 
space at Stubbers Adventure Centre – 
We have something for every child.
For further details or to book visit 
www.smashcamps.co.uk or call 01708 
224753.

Welcome to 
Flamingos 
Boutique 
Flamingos Boutique is now open at 
19a Station Road. Supplying ladies 
fashion to suit all styles and ages with 
lots of accessories and  footwear. 

A small baby wear section also 
features PEX Spanish style clothing & 
accessories. 
Please pop in & say hello to The 

Flamingo Girls, always a welcoming 
smile. Open 7 days a week. Telephone 
01708 608858 for more information. 
@_flamingosboutique

Santander To 
Close In June
Sadly another bank will be closing 
in Upminster when the Santander 
branch shuts its doors for the final 
time on June 13th. The closure is 
part of a countrywide plan to close 
140 ‘less used’ branches.

Building Works
 
I am often asked about the 
reinstatement of grass verges and 
pavements which are damaged 
during building works to homes 
- if dangerous, an interim repair 
is expected during the time the 
permit runs, but a permanent 
repair is expected by 6 months 
maximum.
The Council will and take action 
on this.
 

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN 

Join the thousands of people releasing equity from their home.
You could receive immediate TAX FREE cash allowing you to...
x

• Pay off an existing mortgage
• Fund new home improvements
• Plan your inheritance
• Supplement your income• Supplement your income

• Financially support your
   loved ones
• Fund a holiday
• And more!

01708 676 133
39 Station Lane, Hornchurch,

Essex, RM12 6JL
  Equity Release may involve a lifetime mortgage which is a loan secured against your home reducing the

value of your estate and may affect your entitlement to means-tested benefits.
  Connect Lifetime Mortgages is a trading style of Connect IFA Ltd which is authorised and regulated by the

  Financial Conduct Authority and is entered on the Financial Services Register under reference 441505.

01708 225910
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PLASTERING

CONTACT: CLAY DAWKINS

TEL: 07961  379277 / 01708 470841

EMAIL: CLAY.DAWKINS@LIVE.CO.UK

     • Professional • High Quality

• Reskim over Artex • New ceilings

           • Clean and Reliable

      • Cove & Cornice • Painting

            • Cheapest Rates

             • OAP Discounts

             • Free Estimates

         • 27 Years Experience

• Hornchurch and Surrounding Areas

M  Bray
painting and decorating
 all aspects of decorating covered

small jobs to complete re-decorations
 over 20 years experience

polite service - clean and tidy work with a high quality finish
local references available

Tel: 01708 223608 /  07983 486655
e-mail: mathew.bray@sky.com

Are You a Home Owner aged over 55?
Have you ever considered releasing the money in 

your home to...

• Pay for Home Improvements
• Debt Consolidation

• Luxury Holidays

For more information
Call: 0800 6127362
Mob: 07964 282678

Kevin.hull@therightequityrelease.co.uk
The Right Equity Release Ltd which is authorised and regulated by the Financial 

Conduct Authority Registered in England and Wales No. 07166676



Hornchurch Lidl 
Set To Scrap No 
Right Turn
An application to allow customers 
using Hornchurch Lidl to enter 
the store by turning right from 
Hornchurch Road was approved by 
the Council Planning Committee last 
month. The controversial ‘no-right’ 
turn was introduced in May 2018 and 
has since caught out over a thousand 
motorists, with many drivers 
complaining of poor and inadequate 
signage. 

Churches Together
Every year on Good Friday in Upminster 
an event takes place which makes 
everyone who sees is take notice. A ‘Walk 
of Witness’ that takes place from our 
Churches to Upminster Park for an open-
air service. For some it is the start of their 
journey into Christianity, others may just 
be wondering what all the fuss is about.
This is like the first Easter. Some unusual 
events had taken place, but no-one 
was quite sure how to explain it, some 
hovered on the edge and many wanted 
desperately not to be associated with 
it. Others, however, believed. After the 
Crucifixion had taken place, there were 
many who thought that was the end of it. 
But we know differently. If you only attend 
this service every year, then we welcome 
you, but if you wish to learn more you 
can visit any of our wonderful and varied 
Churches, details of which can be found 
on the Churches Together website: www.
ctucno.org.

Churches Together in Upminster, 
Cranham & North Ockendon

U.C.R.A Coach 
Outings
 
WEDNESDAY 24TH JULY
DOWNTON ABBEY
Experience the drama and grandeur 
of the real “Downton Abbey” for 
yourself. Downton Abbey is a world of 
elegance and decadence and a visit to 
Highclere Castle will bring the drama 
series alive before your very eyes.
Come and explore Highclere Castle, 
as we follow in the footsteps of 
the aristocratic Crawley family 
and their servants. When visiting 
Highclere Castle, you will have the 
opportunity to access both the Castle, 
gardens and Egyptian Exhibition.
The Egyptian Exhibition features 
many artifacts from the personal 
collection of the 5th Earl of Carnarvon 
after his visits to Egypt with his 
archaeological colleague Howard 
Carter and their epic discovery of King 
Tutankhamun’s tomb in 1922.
£39.00
SATURDAY 11TH MAY
ABBERTON RESERVOIR &
MALDON
Enjoy tea and biscuits with stunning 
panoramic views at  Abberton 
Reservoirs which is  run by the 
Essex Wildlife Trust and plays host 
to over 40,000 wetland birds. There 
will be time to enjoy a short walk or 
take a look in the well stocked gift 
shop before we carry to  the town of 
Maldon on the Blackwater estuary. 
Maldon world famous for its sea salt 
is only 40 miles from London but it 
feels like a different world, packed 
with independent shops and timeless 
heritage , perfect for a spot of lunch 
and some retail therapy.
(Abberton Reservoir have  requested  
a voluntary donation of £2.00  per 
person  towards their conservation 
work and we have incorporated this 

JOINERY
EST 20 YEARS

HARDWOOD SPECIALISTS
•	 Supply only or supply and install

•	 High quality windows, doors
	 and conservatories
•	 Leaded lights and coloured glass
•	 Unique old-fashioned front doors
FREE FRIENDLY ADVICE • FREE ESTIMATES

01708 757675
5
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Tudor
Construction Company

serving upminster since 1955

extensions, conversions, landscaping,
maintenance free upvc barge boards,

fascias, soffits, guttering, windows and doors

phone 01708 222330/223241
where quality and service come first

LOVE CLEANING 4U
Need a cleaner for your home?

No contracts . Pay by the hour
Friendly, honest cleaners

Check us out at: LOVECLEANING4U.CO.UK
and let us make your life easier!

We also provide an Ironing,
Laundry and Dry Cleaning service
with Free Collection and Delivery

Call us on 01708 748344
Email: info@lovecleaning4u.com

Service Contracts (please ask for details)
BATHROOM INSTALLATIONS
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amount along with the cost of your tea 
& biscuits in the ticket price which is 
just £19.50 per person)
SATURDAY 15TH JUNE
FAVERSHAM & WHITSTABLE
Located on a winding creek and 
bursting with history Faversham 
is the oldest market town in Kent 
and recorded in the Domesday 
Book.   Enjoy the atmosphere of this 
picturesque market town with almost 
500 listed buildings and an array of 
independent shops before continuing 
to Whitstable known as the ‘Pearl of 
Kent’ and  famous for its oysters and 
traditional charm.
£17.00
Contact details for further 
information:
Tel: Joan Carroll 07789 956399, Email  
joancarroll66@gmail.com
Or Gina Savill-turner Tel: 01708 
228270, mobile 07958 006503,
Email  gina.savill-turner@email.com 

50+ KeepFit
50+ Keep Fit restarts after Easter on
Tues 30th April from 1.30 to 3pm.
Cranham Social Centre, Front Lane, 
RM14 1XN. 
Wed 1st May  from 2-3.30pm at St 
Laurence Church Hall, Upminster, 
RM14 2AJ.
Just come along or email 
chrisbannister104@btinternet.com/
phone 01277 211050.

Parking Charges
We felt that you should also see 
this from long term local resident 
David Parish,  this is typical of the 
comments we have been receiving on 
the Conservatives taking away the 30 
minute free period and substantially 
raising the cost of parking !
“I am very disappointed to learn the 
proposal to increase the parking 
charges was approved.  In my opinion 
this is very short sighted and does not 
address the concerns of businesses 
in Upminster.  It will only drive trade 
away from our Town Centre at a time 
when retail businesses are struggling.  
It is difficult to understand the 
rationale of those who voted in favour 
at a time when the Government has 
expressed concern over the plight 
of retail traders nationally and has 
suggested that Councils should 
consider free parking to assist in 
generating more trade. 
It will have the consequence of 
encouraging more parking in 
residential streets to the detriment of 
local residents. 
I think the only effective way in 
dealing with this issue is to monitor 
its effects and if retailers report a 
significant down turn in trade and 
footfall then pressure must be placed 
upon the Council to reverse this 
decision.”

David Parish   

Queens Theatre
“The Hired Man“ from the 27th 
April to 18th May 2019. Advertised 
as the  best British musical in 40 
years. Based on the stirring novel 
by Melvyn Bragg. Box Office 01708 
443333. 

Hornchurch 
Football Club
 
Our local team are at home this 
month on Saturday 6th against 
Haringey Borough. On the 13th 
against Whitehawk, kick off at 3pm.
On Easter Monday 22nd kick off 
at 3pm to Harlow Town. All at the 
Stadium, Bridge Avenue, Upminster.
On Wednesday 10th this month  
cup game at Aveley Football Club, 
Parkside, Aveley against Enfield Town 
kick off at 7.45pm.
Go along and support your local team.

Plundering Our 
Green Spaces
Further to the article regarding the 
planning application for the Mini Golf 
Course please see the article below 
from long term local resident Bill 
England. 

All planning decisions should not be 
made without considering adverse 
consequences. With reference to 
eliminating our green spaces, the 
following adverse consequences will 
affect our children and grandchildren.
 
1.    No open spaces will remain for 
sport and games. Sport and games 
for our children contributes to their 
health and well being, and their social 
cohesion.
2.    Loss of trees and open spaces 
worsens an already disastrous 
environmental condition in our cities.
3.    Once the green space family 
silver is sold off, the next means 
of increasing population density 
will be to replace our houses with 
apartments and flats.
Romford is a model of this disaster.
4.    The long term forward planning 
includes no proportional provision of 
infrastructure.  Already our hospitals 
are hugely under needed capacity.
In a generation, our schools will also 
be well under needed capacity. 
 

Probate Fees
A Parliamentary Committee voted 
to increase probate fees by a narrow 
margin of nine votes to eight earlier 
this year. The change will now be put 
before the House of Commons for 
final approval and is set to come into 
force this month.
Probate is usually needed to 
administer someone’s estate after 

continued on page 9

L. J. NICHOLLS
INTERIOR & EXTERIOR

PAINTING, DECORATING &
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

UPMINSTER

01708 288022 / 07958 492177
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they have passed away. Currently the 
Court charges a fixed fee of £215 if 
an individual is applying or £155 if a 
solicitor makes the application. The 
new fee structure will be based on a 
sliding scale depending on the value 
of the estate, and it has been dubbed 
by many as a “stealth tax”. 
The decision by the Lord Chancellor 
is strongly opposed by the Lords, 
various charitable organisations and 
The Law Society. This month is the 
last chance to put forward a formal 
objection and gain a subsequent vote 
against the proposals. If this fails, the 
below changes will come into force 
in April.
At present, any estate valued at 
less than £5,000 is exempt from 
the probate fee altogether, and the 
current proposal is that this threshold 
will be increased so that all estates 
under £50,000 will now be exempt. 
However, for estates that exceed this 
threshold they will be charged on a 
sliding scale, with a probate fee on 
estates valued at £300,000-£500,000 
being £750 and the largest estates 
of over £2million attracting a fee of 
£6,000.

Free Wills & LPA 
Seminar
If you may be affected by the increase 
in probate fees join Pinney Talfourd 
LLP for one of their popular free Wills 
and Lasting Powers of Attorney talks 

to ensure that your financial affairs 
are in order and your family’s future 
is secure. Making a watertight Will is 
simple and easy provided you have 
the right advice. 
Over 850,000 people in the UK have 
Dementia. By setting up a Lasting 
Power of Attorney now, you are able 
to nominate a person (your Attorney) 
to make decisions on your behalf in 
the future if you lose mental capacity.
Listen to a short presentation about 
the different types of Wills and LPAs 
followed by some free tailored advice 
from one of their solicitors over a tea/
coffee afterwards.
CHOICE OF TWO DATES: 
FRIDAY 12 APRIL 2019 - 10am – 
11.30am
SATURDAY 13 APRIL 2019 – 10am – 
11.30am
VENUE: Pinney Talfourd LLP 
Solicitors, 54 Station Road, 
Upminster, Essex, RM14 2TU.
For more information and to book 
your free place please contact 
Nicholas Conway on 01708 229444. 
(Please note - the seminars will 
be taking place in our boardroom, 
located up one flight of stairs.)

Disability 
Course 
Havering Association for People 
with Disabilities has a long history of 
delivering a variety of activities for the 
local community, which help people 
with diverse needs to attain improved 

outcomes.
GHM- Giaro Health Managment 
will be offering a 10-weeks course, 
which will provide people with mixed 
abilities an opportunity to access 
specific training programmes that 
support them in developing strategies 
for health and wellbeing.
The main focus is placed on 
encouraging preventative steps, 
which aim to reduce the risk factors 
that lead to ill health, and to minimise 
the impact of limitations caused by 
illness on general wellbeing.
Anyone over 18 years old with a 
physical or sensory disability and who 
lives in London Borough of Havering, 
can access the programme.
The course starts on 11th April 
2019 and takes place at H.A.D, 1A 
Woodhall Crescent, RM11 3NN on 
Thursdays: 10am-12:00. Cost: £3.00 
pp per session.
More information on the programme 
content is on www.giarohm.co.uk
To book your place call us at H.A.D. 
on 01708 476554.

Wednesday 
Music Evenings
Wednesday 10th April 2019
Highlights From 2019’s Music 
Anniversaries presented by Stephen 
Raindle. Music from a wide ranging 
selection of composers, musicians 
and artistes that have important 
anniversaries during this year and 
will include works by Hector Berlioz, 
Jaques Offenbach and Franz von 

Suppe. There will also be music from 
the worlds of jazz, folk and pop.
Wednesday 24th April 2019
Jerry Herman & Friends presented 
by George Saddington. Jerry Herman 
has been responsible for at least 
three of Broadway’s biggest all-time 
musical hits. George considers how 
a successful musical depends on so 
much more than its songs and that a 
whole range of collaborators are all 
essential for a success. An evenings 
of great songs and some interesting 
anecdotes.
All programmes take place in 
the 1st Floor Meeting Room, 
Hornchurch Library, North Street 
and commence at 7.30pm ending 
by 9.30pm. Admission is free but a 
small donation is requested to cover 
interval refreshments. No need to 
book a seat - just turn up. Should you 
require more information contact 
Stephen Raindle 01708 470670 or 
email sraindle@aol.com .

Making Tax 
Digital
Making Tax Digital begins in April 
2019. From that date, VAT registered 
businesses with a turnover above 
£85,000 will need to keep digital 
records and submit VAT returns using 
approved online software.
Coming hot on the heels of GDPR, 
many business owners see MTD 
as another hassle. It’s not all doom 

continued on page 11
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S C R Roofing
• All flat roofing • Asphalt and felt systems • Facias and gutters

All staff fully trained, Fully insured, All work guaranteed

Contact Steve Rawles
Tel: 07971 171363
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and gloom however. MTD is a 
massive opportunity for you to make 
productive changes to the day-to-day 
running of your business, which could 
improve productivity and give you 
better control of your business. We 
are committed to helping business 
owners embrace digital change.
Contact our team today to have a free 
consultation to discuss the effect on 
your business call on 01708475220 or 
email hornchurch@hwca.com 

Haines Watts

Guided Wild-
Flower Walks
There will be one walk in the 
afternoon in a Wednesday in each 
month, starting in April, last one 
in August. We meet by the visitor 
centre at Belhus Woods Country 
Park and we set out at 1:30pm, 
returning by 4:30pm, so we are out 
for 3 hours.
Choice of clothing is important, 
as there may well be mud, and 
Brambles, and unwanted biting 
insects. Strongly suggested: Wear 
old and tough clothes that will 
keep your skin protected, wear 
old tough trousers, wear wellies 
or similar, unless the weather has 
been dry all summer! (As it did 
this last summer!). Participants 

must be able to kneel down on 
the ground, and get up again, 
without assistance. We are on our 
feet for the full 3 hours, but we 
usually walk rather slowly. Bring 
some items that might be helpful: 
Sunhat if it is hot and sunny, skin 
cream if biting insects are out 
and about, notebook and pencil, 
a small hand lens (but I can lend 
one of mine if you don’t have 
one). No dogs, please, as they are 
always trying to get to the same 
spot that we want to look at!!!! If 
you have a wild flower book, do 
bring it. Some folk bring a mobile 
phone with camera in it, but 
definitely not essential.
If you come by car, there is a 
large car park but you have to 
pay. Better value if you fill your 
car! The Park requires a small fee, 
usually it is about £5 per head.
Dates: all Wed afternoons: 3rd 
April; 1st May; 5th June; 10th July; 
7th August.
If you want more information, 
or if you have a question, please 
contact me on  01708 228921 or 
email m.smith33gpr@gmail.com.

Havering Singers
Havering Singers Summer Concert  
- Summer Delights - A Selection 
from the Shows. Saturday July 20 
2019 @ 7:30 pm - 9:30 pm. Venue: 

St. Peter’s Church, Gubbins Lane, 
Harold Wood, Essex RM3 0QA. See 
www.haveringsingers.org.uk for more 
details on how to buy tickets for these 
events.

Recent Knife 
Crime From 
A Teenager’s 
Perspective

As a 16-year-old myself, it was 
shocking to hear of the recent 
murder of Jodie Chesney in a 
community as peaceful as ours 
usually is. A few of my friends 
were close to her, and pupils 
at various schools organised a 
“wear something purple day”. 
The outpouring of support in 
her memory has deeply touched 
everyone who knew her.

As we all know, knife crime is an 
increasingly serious problem. 
The vast majority of us are 
perfectly peaceful members of 
the community who are fearful 
for their own safety. We have to 
take a hard look at what has gone 
wrong in society when people are 
so terrified of knife crime that they 
are checking over their shoulders, 

no longer walking through 
backstreets and do not go out 
after dark. No-one claims to have 
a definitive solution to this, but 
if we can all begin to think about 
how we can improve ourselves 
in small ways, we may be able to 
make an overall improvement to 
society, and help those vulnerable 
to falling into gangs realise that 
there is another way, hopefully 
preventing more tragic deaths like 
Jodie’s.

David Tyler

Sugarcraft & 
Cake Decoration 
Club 

This is a friendly club and we 
meet at Fairkytes Arts Centre 
to learn about ‘sugarcraft’.  We 
watch how to decorate cakes for 
special occasions and make the 
most intricate sugar flowers that 
look almost real.  We also model 
people, animals and popular 
characters that are especially nice 
for children’s birthday cakes.  We 
have demonstrations by experts, or 
sometimes join in a workshop for 
‘hands on’ practice. 
Our next meeting is on 6th April, 

continued on page 13
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when Linda Garnham will show us 
her “Easter Surprise” on decorated 
biscuits.  Entry is £7 and includes 
tea/coffee and (of course) home-
made cakes!
The British Sugarcraft Guild is 
a national organisation, and we 
are the Hornchurch & Upminster 
branch. See www.bsguk.org to find 
out more. 
You are very welcome to come 
to a meeting, no need to book.  
We meet on the first Saturday 
in the month 1.30 to 3.30pm, at 
Fairkytes Arts Centre, Billet Lane, 
Hornchurch RM11 1AX.  Contact 
Joy on 01708 767145

Watch Your 
Speed
 
We receive numerous calls from 
residents requesting help to reduce 
speeding.
At the time of writing we are waiting 

to hear from Council Officers on 
several further projects to reduce 
speed in a number of roads locally.

We have also asked the Police again 
to take action in specific roads where 
we have had a lot of requests, one in 
particular is St Marys Lane.

Upminster Residents Councillors 
Linda Hawthorn, Ron Ower and Chris 
Wilkins together with a resident were 
present when speed checks were 
taking place over a period of an hour 
from around 300 vehicles 7 were 
reported for speeds in excess of 30 
miles per hour. These drivers will be 
reported and will receive notification.

The Police will be holding further 
checks.

Please watch that speed.

Thames Chase - 
Ministerial Visit
The Thames Chase Trust had great 
pleasure in welcoming the Rt Hon 
Michael Gove MP (Secretary of State 
for Environment, Food and Rural 
Affairs) and the Hornchurch and 
Upminster MP to the Thames Chase 
Forest Centre also in attendance 
were Local Councillors - Gillian 
Ford, Linda Hawthorn, Ron Ower 
and Chris Wilkins. The Board of 
Trustees shared and promoted the 
work of the Thames Chase Trust, 

the wider Community Forest and 
the Thames Chase Plan relevance to 
HM Government’s 25 Year Plan to 
Improve the Environment. 
During the visit, the Secretary of 
State officially opened the adapted 
bathroom and associated facilities. 
This valuable project has been 
delivered in partnership with Positive 
Parents - a parent forum in Havering 
representing children and young 
people with Special Educational 
Needs and Disabilities, and TrailNet.
The visit also promoted the ongoing 
work and achievements of the 
Heritage Lottery Fund Land of 
the Fanns Landscape Partnership 
Scheme,  a five year programme 
that began in 2017 that will deliver 
27 individual projects aimed at 
engaging local communities with 
their local natural, cultural, built and 
archaeological heritage. The Scheme 
also aims to bring together a range 
of people and organisations to work 
together across the landscape.
Events at the Forest Centre
Sunday 7th April 10am-2pm.  
Volunteering Day – come and find 
out about the many opportunities for 
volunteering at the Forest Centre and 
throughout the Community Forest.
Friday 12th April – Musical Cream 
Tea ‘ Country Fair’ from 2.30-4.30pm. 
Enjoy tea, scones and cake whilst 
listening to live music. £9 per person 
(booking essential).
Sunday 14th April – 10am-3.30pm. 

Worzel Gummage day with Sunday 
Market. Bring some old clothes and 
join Worzel Gummage and Aunt 
Sally to make a scarecrow and enter 
the scarecrow competition. Also, 
make a woodland sculpture, a potato 
head, potato printing and lots more. 
Admission free- donations welcome.
16th,17th, 19th, 23rd, 24th, 25th 
April -  Easter Holiday programme 
10.30am-12.30pm. Drop-in activities 
for all the family. £3 donation per 
child.
Saturday 29th April – Bat talk. Learn 
about these mysterious creature and 
their habits. £3 per person.
For more information visit our 
website www.thameschase.org.uk or 
from the Visitor Centre 01708 642970.

Shirley Ward 
Tours
April, 24th Wednesday, Matilda, the 
Musical. Easter Holidays (Havering 
Schools), good Stall Seats, 2pm 
Matinee Show by Coach; Adults £55; 
Child £45; Brilliant ticket prices, Last 
Few Seats Left!
May 29th Wednesday,  Royal Albert 
Hall, Abbaphonic Concert by Royal 
Philharmonic Orchestra. 3pm; 
Friendship Matinee;  £7 (shorter 
concert); make your own way. Good 
Stall Seats. 
July 3rd Wednesday, Hertford 
Canal Cruise.  2.5 hr Cruise,Ware 
to Hertford includes 2 course Lunch 

continued on page 15

Family run business- est 1978
Fully licensed & Air Conditioned

Opening Hours
7 days a week, incl Bank Holidays

Sunday- Thurs: 12 noon to 2.30pm & 5.30- 11.30pm
Friday & Saturday: 12 noon- 2.30pm & 5.30- midnight

174 St Mary’s Lane, Upminster, RM14 3BT
Tel: (01708) 220038 or 222606
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Upminster Plastering &
Building Services

01708 221297 or 07765 013623
 Kitchen & Bathroom Refurbishment 

Exterior/Interior Paintwork
Extensions & Alterations
Plastering & Rendering

Guttering & Fascias
Pebbledashing

LOCAL TRADESMAN WITH OVER 
40 YEARS EXPERIENCE (references given)

  01708 221297 or 07765 013623
E-mail:  upminsterplastering@gmail.com

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE

Contact RON OWER
Telephone: 07721 780372

E-mail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE

Contact RON OWER
Telephone: 07721 780372

E-mail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk
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**Air Con Regas From £69.95**

at Waterside Inn before boarding 
boat, with free time in Hertford 
before return journey by Coach:£60 
inclusive.
August 3rd Saturday,  The Mill at 
Sonning. In converted watermill  
next to River Thames with 2 course 
lunch + matinee show/Coach 
£72.00.   Private Lives by Noel 
Coward; Directed by Brian Blessed. 
Booking Now.
Please call Shirley Ward 01708 227884 
or e mail  shirley@shirleytours.co.uk 
to Book all trips. 

Pedal 4 Patients
 
This sportive will give you the 
opportunity to help and support one 
of the country’s busiest NHS Trusts.
We raise money to improve the 
experience of patients, visitors 
and staff at Barking, Havering and 
Redbridge University Hospitals NHS 
Trust.
Ride some of Essex’s most beautiful 
lanes with full support and feed 
stations. Relax and enjoy the 
countryside and do something 
wonderful for a great cause.
Join us for a fully supported ride on: 
Sunday 12th May 2019
http://pedal4patients.org.uk/ 

Jonathan Veira 
The amazingly talented and versatile 
international singer Jonathan Veira, 
with the most beautiful voice, 
is coming to All Saints Church, 

Cranham  On Saturday 13th April 
as part of his new ‘Jonathan Veira 
– Songs and Tales Tour’.  Jonathan 
is essentially a musical chameleon - 
performing songs of great diversity to 
an incredibly high standard – which 
quite possibly makes him unique in 
the world of entertainment.  
His engaging and enthusiastic 
performance leaves a lasting 
impression.
www.jonathanveira.com
Tickets £10.00 please call Marion 
01708 228308 or Visit All Saints 
Church, Cranham between 10-12 
every Saturday Morning.  

Mary Poppins 
Drama Workshop
With Occasional Dance Theatre School
2 fun filled days for children aged 
5-16yrs to sing, dance and act their 
way through this wonderful musical 
workshop, gaining insight into the 
movie & stage show ‘Mary Poppins’. 
Students work towards a performance 
at the end of day 2 for family and 
friends to Enjoy.  No previous 
experience required. Tuesday 16th & 
Wednesday 17th April 10 till 4 pm at 
Upminster Methodist Church, Hall 
Lane, Upminster, RM14 1AE. Limited 
places, for information on booking 
please contact: www.occasionaldance.
co.uk/kids-events/
Email: info@occasionaldance.co.uk
07985 555966.

Slugs and Slug 
Bait
With the spring comes an increase 
in the population of slugs. Although 
these critters can devastate crops and 
flowers and are a source of Lungworm 
parasite for dogs please consider 
carefully how you deal with them. 
DEFRA has announced its intention 
to ban the molluscicide Metaldehyde 
in the spring of 2020. Metaldehyde is 
the main ingredient of the “little blue 
pellets” commonly in use to kill slugs 
and snails. If these pellets are eaten by 
dogs or cats, they can cause tremors 
or convulsions within 30 minutes of 
ingestion and unless treated early can 
be fatal. If you are considering methods 
to deter slugs from your prized plants, 
please check the packaging to ensure 
they are pet (and wildlife) safe. If you 
would like more information on this 
subject, please telephone Lawton and 
Stoakes 01708 384444.

Know Your 
Blood Pressure 
Day 
Hornchurch & Upminster Rotary 
Club will once again be offering free 
blood pressure checks in support of 
the Stroke Associations “Know Your 
Blood Pressure Day” campaign at 

the Trinity Reformed Church, Station 
Road, Upminster on Saturday 13th 
April 2019 between 10.30am and 
2.00pm 

Stroke is the most common cause of 
adult disability and the third most 
common cause of death in the UK. 
High blood pressure is the single 
biggest risk factor for stroke. 40% 
of strokes could be prevented by 
controlling high blood pressure, so 
take advantage of a free check and 
help protect your health.    

Autism 
Awareness Day 
Autism Awareness Day in St Laurence 
Church, Upminster on Saturday 6th 
April where there will be lots of stalls 
as well as refreshments.

Black and 
Orange Sacks 
 
Further to the article in last months 
Bulletin. Please note the following 
that has come in from the Council.
“Dear Councillor Ower
Thank you for forwarding the further 
email from your resident in relation to 
the mixing of black and orange sacks 
during collection. I have been advised 
by the Contracts Management Officer 
that both Serco supervisors and 
council staff are out monitoring on a 

continued on page 17

We emphasise the need to preserve your natural teeth by the
prevention of tooth decay and gum disease

New NHS and Private Patients Welcome

Dental Implants now available

Modern Friendly Environment

Emergency Treatment

Cosmetic Dentistry

Flexible Dentures

Zoom Laser Whitening

Hygienist Available

Air Polish

£45
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LOW BACK & NECK PAIN,SCIATICA
ARTHRITIS
WHIPLASH
HEADACHES & SPORTS INJURIES

 LOW BACK & NECK PAIN, SCIATICA
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 WHIPLASH
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regular basis and are pleased to report 
that very little of this type of activity 
is observed.  As an extra measure, 
operators also view as many of the 
vehicles as possible when they tip 
their loads.  The crews are all aware 
of this and receive regular reminders.  
The Contracts Management Officer 
has confirmed that this particular 
crew has been spoken to by their 
supervisor and will be closely 
monitored going forward.”
Our  area has a fantastic record of 
recycling ..

Cllr RON OWER

St. Georges Day 
Big Band
The Rotary Club of Hornchurch and 
Upminster are holding their annual 
charity St. Georges Day Big Band 
event at the Windmill Hall in St Mary’s 
Lane, Upminster. The event features 
the 17-piece Ken Turner Big Band 
who will entertain with a variety of 
music including Glen Miller and Frank 
Sinatra. The date is 20th April 2019 and 
the time is from 8.00 pm. All proceeds 
from the evening will be donated to 
local charities, the main beneficiaries 
being First Step and Saint Francis 
Hospice. The tickets are on sale at £20 
per person which includes a fish and 
chips or chicken and chips supper.
For tickets please phone either Brian 
Taffs on 01708 250855 or Terry Monk 
on 01708 226305

LOCAL FUTURE EVENTS
APRIL
	 Hornchurch & Upminster Rotary 

Club, every Thursday 12.30 for 1pm, 
The Railway Hotel, Station Road 
Hornchurch Tel: 01708 250855.

6    Upminster Tithe Barn Museum of 
Nostalgia, in Hall Lane Upminster 
Open.

8	 Monday – Havering Branch Essex 
Wildlife Trust  ILLUSTRATED 
TALK:- From the Tyne to the 
Thames by Dave Fairlamb, Essex 
Wildlife trust Head of Landscape 
Conservation. Meetings are held 
in the 1st floor meeting room in 
Hornchurch Library from 8.00 pm to 
9.45 pm. Donation of £3 to help cover 
hall hire, this includes tea, coffee 
and biscuits. For more information 
contact the Secretary Joy Emerson on 
01708 440297. 

9	 Tuesday - Upminster and District 
Horticultural Society,  presents 
Climbers and Wall Shrubs with Tim 
Carter. The lectures are held in the 
New Windmill Hall, St Mary’s Lane, 
Upminster from at 7.45pm until 
9.45pm. Entrance is free to members 
and is £2 for non-members. For 
more information visit www.
upminsterhorticulturalsociety.co.uk

10	Wednesday -  The Front Lane 
Community Association Tea 
Dance at Cranham Social Hall, 
Front Lane, Cranham, RM14 1XN 
on the 2nd Wednesday of each 
month.  Doors open 2.15 p.m. Come 
along and make new friends, whilst 
dancing to music by  ‘John’. £3.50 

inc refreshments.  Pay on the door. 
Further details contact Val on 01708 
224166.

10	Wednesday - Nelmes Women’s 
Institute meet on the 2nd 
Wednesday of every month and 
welcome new members of all ages.  
Meetings are held at Nelmes United 
Reformed Church Hall (corner 
of Nelmes Road and Burntwood 
Avenue, Hornchurch, RM11 3JA).  
Meetings start at 2 pm promptly.   
Please contact Ruth McDougall on 
01708 448431 or Ruth.wellwisher@
gmail.com  for further details.  

10	Wednesday – Havering U3A The Red 
Cross by Philippa Radford Hancock. 
Havering U3A meets at 2:30pm on 
the second Wednesday of the month 
at St. Michael’s Church Hall, Main 
Road, Gidea Park, Romford. www.
u3asites.org.uk/havering

12	Friday– RSPB Havering – Indoor 
Meeting. Richard Pople presents 
his illustrated talk, “Birds, Bears 
and Whales”. Meeting Room at 
Hornchurch Library, 44 North Street, 
RM11 1TB.  Time: 7.30 pm - 9.45 pm. 
Price: £3.00 per person. Telephone: 
01708 434903. E-mail: rspb.
havering@gmail.com

12	Friday – Scottish Country Dancing, 
every Friday at St Laurence Church 
Minor Hall RM14 2BB. 10.00 to 11.45 
am. Beginners welcome. Further 
details from Fiona 07976 438950

14 Sunday - OASIS - A ‘disability-
friendly’ meeting, 3.00 to 4.30 pm 
at Cranham Baptist Church, Severn 
Drive. Oasis meetings are for adults 
with disabilities and their carers.  All 

our meetings are accessible, friendly 
and informal. Come and start the 
New Year with us!  Contact the Oasis 
Team on 01708 223551 or 07714 
853545.

15	Monday – Diabetes UK – Havering 
Group Meetings are held at  North 
Street Halls ,24 North Street, 
Hornchurch – Opposite Iceland, 
RM11 1QX .  Normally on the third 
Monday of each month (except for 
August and January) at 8PM. Contact 
our secretary, Ann on 01708 935779, 
for more details.

16	Tuesday - Upminster U3A Kate Cole. 
The Witches of Essex. New Windmill 
Hall in Upminster. Doors open at 
12.30pm for a 1pm start. For further 
information about membership and 
current interest groups, come along 
to a meeting for free or check out 
our website www.u3asites.org.uk/
upminster

16	Tuesday - Cranham Engayne W.I. 
welcomes new members and visitors.  
Meetings held on the 3rd Tuesday 
of each month at 2 pm to 4 pm at 
the Cranham Community Centre, 
Marlborough Gardens.

17 Wednesday - Deyncourt Ladies 
Probus Lunch Club meet every 3rd 
Wednesday of the month ( except 
August ) and welcome new members 
who are retired. Meetings are held 
at the Masonic Centre Deyncourt 
Gardens Upminster. Meetings commence 
at 11.30 am lunch is 12.00pm and we 
have a speaker to follow. Please contact 
Julia Deverill for further details on:- tel. 
01708745788 Email:- frelia.deverill@
talktalk.net

continued on page 19

55+ ?
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 My Home
Maintenance Services

Garden Landscaping & re-shape
Hedge-cutting & pruning

Grass cutting & lawn maintenance
Driveway & patio cleaning 

Gutter cleaning
Painting interior & exterior

Re-stain fencing & decking areas

Fully insured – competitive rates – Local
For further information call us on

Home 01708-229946  Mobile 07904204417

IN DOORS LTD
Local Manufacturers

COMPLETE NEW KITCHEN & BEDROOMS 
Supply only, or Supplied and Expertly Fitted, Design & Planning 

OR REPLACEMENT 
Kitchen & Wardrobe Doors

Vinyled-Gloss Slab, Handleless Matt Finish
Painted Solid Wood-BS/RAL- Farrow & Ball colours 

WORKTOPS - Laminate/Granite & Quartz 
Most Appliances available – Blanco, Neff, 

Siemens, Bosch, Belling etc. 
HANDLES - Large range Inc. SWAROVSKI 
Friendly & Helpful, Trade & Public Welcome

Visit our Showroom/Factory
Mon to Fri: 9am to 5pm, Sat. 9 to 1.30pm

Tel: 01708 671199
Units 5-7 ARCANY ROAD, S.OCKENDON RM15 5SX

Email: info@indoorsessex.co.uk
No appointment necessary
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17	 Wednesday - Upminster Floral 
Art Society Doors open at 7pm and 
refreshments are available. Held on the 
third Wednesday of every month (except 
January). Windmill Hall, St Mary’s Lane, 
Upminster. Cost: £7 visitors. Free for 
members. Contact: Margaret 01708 
471977

18	 Thursday - Upminster Wine and Social 
Club meet on the third Thursday of the 
month at 8 pm in the Cranham Social 
Hall, Front Lane, Cranham.  We hold 
meetings every month with a variety of 
speakers and wine tasting.  For more 
information contact Maureen Jasper on 
01708 223956, or simply come along on 
the night.  You will be most welcome.

20  Upminster Tithe Barn Museum of 
Nostalgia, in Hall Lane Upminster Open.

24	 Wednesday - Upminster Park Towns 
Womens Guild meet on the fourth 
Wednesday of every month at 2 pm to 4 
pm in Derham Hall (behind Upminster 
Library), Upminster.  Afternoon tea, talks 
and outings amongst a friendly group 
of ladies, all most welcome.  For more 
information contact Deborah Pryor on 
01708 226127 or Ann Monk on 01708 
226305 or simply come along.

24	 Wednesday - Upminster and District 
Probus Club meet at The Cranleigh, 84 
Station Road, Hornchurch, RM12 6LX 
on the last Wednesday of the month. 
Graham Parry - The Essex Wildlife 
Trust, Ingrebourne Valley. Contact 
Barry on 01708 703783 and leave a 
message or send an email secretary@
upminsterprobus.com.

26	 Friday - Single Over Sixty lunch, last 
Friday of every month 12.30 for 1pm, All 

Saints Church, The Chase Upminster Tel: 
01708 228308.

27	 Saturday – RSPB Havering – Coach 
trip, Paxton Pits nature reserve. The 
reserve is famous for its nightingales and 
cormorants and is home to a wide variety 
of other birds, insects, mammals and 
flora. £20 per seat. Contact Mike Hughes 
Tel: 01708 250585 E-mail: mikeboyo15@
gmail.com.

MAY

4	 Saturday -The Havering Branch of the 
East of London Family History Society 
hold meetings on the first Saturday of 
every month at Trinity Church, Station 
Road, Upminster RM14 2SJ doors open 
at 1pm meeting starts at 2pm. ‘LOCAL 
Victorian & Edwardian History‘ with 
Peter Layzell. The Internet & Technology 
Group meet at the same venue 11am – 
where a Q&A session is followed by ‘Mine 
Maps as a Family History Research Tool 
’ with David Cufley. Teas and coffees 
can be purchased. Members and visitors 
welcome to either or both.

4     Upminster Tithe Barn Museum of 
Nostalgia, in Hall Lane Upminster Open.

7	 Tuesday - Oglethorpe W.I. This is when 
we discuss WI Resolutions on current 
topics. Visitors and new members are 
always welcome to our meetings which 
are held on the first Tuesday of each 
month at Cranham Social Hall, 103 Front 
Lane, Cranham, RM14 1XN at 7.45 pm.  
For further information contact Secretary 
Mrs. E. Bell on 01708 251 161 or just come 
along on the evening.

Kitchens Bedrooms Bathrooms Living Areas Offices

Westbury James Interiors manufacture and fit bespoke furniture 
for Kitchens, Bedrooms, Bathrooms, Home Offices & Living 
Rooms. Contemporary High Gloss, Traditional Wood and 

Timeless Shaker designs - we have ranges to fulfil every design 
concept.  Our colour-matched quality carcases with clever storage 
solutions are made to measure, with a wide range of worktops & 

handles providing the perfect finishing touches.

Westbury Farm, St Mary's Lane, Upminster, RM14 3NU
Tel: 01708 227273 Email: info@westburyinteriors.co.uk

Probably the best kept secret in Upminster
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D.G. PLUMBING SERVICES
All plumbing work undertaken

 

01708 220994    07977 214541
52 The Grove Upminster  RM14 2ET  

FREE camera video gutter cleaning inspection
High reach vacuum tech 

No mess No ladders
FREE estimates

07776 192988
www.kemsleyinteriordesign.com

Professional quality, hand finished curtains 
and blinds (measured and fitted)

Choose from fabric books in your own home, all major 
companies and price points, including Sanderson, 

Harlequin, Romo, Osborne & Little, Linwood and others

Free initial consultation
We also offer help with design, re upholstery,  

wall coverings, lighting and much more
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Cranham 
Councillor Drop 
in Sessions
Residents are invited to drop in to 
Café 4 You (Front Lane, beneath the 
Cranham Social Centre) on April 
18th. At least one of us will be there 
to pick up on any of your concerns or 
ideas over a cup of tea. Simply drop 
in between 11am and 12 noon and we 
will be pleased to see you.

Cllrs FORD & TYLER

Meet Your 
Upminster 
Councillors
The next surgery for the 
Upminster Councillors is on 
Mon 8th April from 11.00am to 
12.00am at the Old White Horse, 
North Ockendon - this will give 
our residents here a chance to 
talk about the Thames Crossing, 
speed restraints though their 
village and anything else they 
wish to raise. We plan to meet on 
the 2nd Monday each month, in 
the mornings, but are varying our 
venues to give all a chance to see 
us.  In the meantime if you have 
an urgent enquiry our contact 
details are on page 22.

Cllrs LINDA HAWTHORN, RON 
OWER AND CHRIS WILKINS 

The Upminster 
and District 
Horticultural 
Society
 
A warm welcome back to one of 
regular speakers, Tim Carter from 
Long House Plants. Tim will be 
speaking about climbers and shrubs 
that can be trained against a wall or 
fence. This will cover a wide variety of 
plants, suitable for different aspects 
and soil conditions in your garden, 
and offering all-year-round interest. 
We hope that Tim will be bringing 
along some plants that you can buy 
on the night which will help to to 
create the desired effect in your own 
garden.
The lecture takes place on Tuesday 
9th April 2019 in the New Windmill 
Hall, St Mary’s Lane, Upminster. The 
lecture will begin at 7.45pm and will 
finish at 9.45pm. There will be an 
interval for tea and biscuits. Entrance 
is free to members and is £2 for non-
members.
You can find out more about our 
society by visiting our website  www.
upminsterhorticulturalsociety.co.uk

Quiz Night
A quiz night to raise funds for 
restoration work on the Grade 1 listed 
building of St Mary Magdalene is 
arranged for Saturday 27th April.  
7.15 for prompt 7.30pm Start. Church 
Lane, North Ockendon, RM14 3QH.

Everybody is Welcome. Tables of six  
£6 per person. Bring your own food 
and drink. Free parking.
Please phone 01708 225845 to book 
a table. 

Little Church
Proud parents or carers of pre-school 
age children?  Fancy going to Church, 
but worried that your little one will 
make more noise than the rest of the 
congregation put together?  We have 
an answer!  At Upminster Baptist 
Church, we’re trialling a new style 
of Church service - “Little Church”. 
Aimed specifically at pre-school 
age children and their families, our 
services are short (45 minutes), 
relaxed (running around is fine) and 
fun (ending with craft and games).  
Next service is Sunday 19th May, from 
0930-1015, in the UBC hall (RM14 
3EH).  No booking necessary, but feel 
free to email littlechurchubc@gmail.
com if you’d like to to chat first!

Tea & Chat Shop
 

Want to have a chat?  Meet new 
people, don’t really want to join 
a group then come along to our 
new Tea & Chat Shop.  £1 tea & 
biscuits - Wednesday 10th April 
10.30- 12
Cranham Community Centre
Marlborough Gardens - 01708 
220941

Tithe Barn Open 
Days      
Upminster Tithe Barn Museum 
of Nostalgia, in Hall Lane, 
Upminster opens its doors for a 
new season on Saturday April 6 
but has had to restrict access due 
to a lack of volunteers.

If you have a love of history and 
are interested in helping keep the 
Medieval Barn open to the public 
ring 01708 228730.

2019 Open Days
April 6 and 20 
May 4 and 18 
June 1 and 15 
July 6 and 20 
August 3 and 17
September 7, 21 and 22 (Open 
House)
October 5

Good 
Samaritans
 
My mother had a bad fall on 
Friday 8th March at around 
12.30pm in Marlborough 
Gardens, near Esdalie Gardens 
and she would really like to 
personally thank the very kind 
man and lady who helped her.  
The man was called John (who 
lived down Moor Lane) and the 
lady was called Pat (who lived 

continued on page 22



down Holden Way).  I would be 
grateful if you are the people who 
helped my mother to please get 
in touch with me.  My contact 
number is 07956 446895.  Thank 
you, Nicola   

Subscriptions
Our Annual charge of £2 per 
household has not changed 
for years and we are pleased to 
announce the amount stays the 
same.
Welcome to those new 
households who have joined us. 
Subs collecting has started and we 
are short of collectors in several 
Roads. Please contact Chris on 
07960 059195 if you can assist.
We need the subscription cash to 
keep the Association going and 
to have reserve funds to fight on 
behalf of residents. 

Clock House 
Bowls Club
At Clock House Bowls Club we are 
gearing up for the new outdoor 
season.  We would welcome new 
members, either existing bowlers 
or beginners.  We are holding open 
sessions on Wednesday 1st May 
3-7pm and Saturday 4th May 10-4pm.  
If you would like to try bowling, come 
along and have a go.  A qualified 
coach and other experienced bowlers 
will be on hand to guide you.  Bowls 
will be provided, but please bring flat 
soled shoes.  We are in competitive 
leagues for both men and women.  
There are also friendly matches with 
other local clubs and, if you prefer, 
social bowling with other Clock 
House members.  You will find us a 
friendly social club who will make 
you very welcome. The Club is in 
Clockhouse Gardens, St Mary’s Lane, 
Upminster (close to Waitrose).  If 
you are interested please contact 
either Mike Long 01708 224107, or 
alternatively, just turn up at one of the 
open sessions.

Your Help Please
 
We need a volunteer please to drop off 
Bulletins to several of our deliverers 
please. Also as we are splitting 
Deliveries. If you can assist delivering 
The Bulletin please get in touch with 
me.
Your support and assistance are much 
appreciated. Please contact me on 
07960 059195.

Chris Wilkins

Removal of 
Trees in The 
Fairway

 
We have been informed by the 
Highways Tree Team that there 
will be three large horse chestnut 
trees being removed in The Fairway, 

Upminster as they are all showing 
signs of leaf miner and a second 
infection of canker. All the trees 
are also showing dead limbs and 
fungal brackets. The tree officer 
has informed the residents that are 
directly outside the trees.
The trees will be replaced next 
planting season.

Park Farm Road 
Closure
Havering Council notified us in 
March that as part of their routine 
highway structures inspections 
programme, the headwalls (which 
support the edge of the road) 
and safety barriers protecting the 
culvert in Park Farm Road require 
replacement. This will mean the 
closure of the whole of the road for 
two and a half months.
The works are due to finish by Friday 
10th May and during this time there 
will be diversions along Aveley Road, 
Warwick Road and Berwick Pond 
Road.

Cllr John Tyler

Upminster 
Windmill
Restoring the windmill has been 
a long haul with work being more 
than anticipated.  At the time of 
writing it is still covered by it’s 
tarpaulin and looks nothing like 
our windmill. I’m pleased to say 
that this should be down in shortly 
when the weather boarding 
will be in Place. The cap will be 
returned in August and the Sails 
in September - we are hoping to 
re-open the mill to the public in 
April 2020.

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN

Lunctime 
Recitals
St Laurence Church - Thursday 
Lunchtime, free admission with 
retiring collection. All concerts 
1.05pm - 1.50pm.
April
4th Anna Lapwood - organ 
(Pembroke College, Cambridge)

DIARY - MARCH
Upminster Meeting 
Monday 8th April from 11.00am 
to 12.00am at the Old White 
Horse, Ockendon Road, North 
Ockendon.

Cranham Ward Meeting
Thursday 11th April, Cranham 
Community Centre, Marlborough 
Gardens, 7.15pm. Guest speaker 
will speaking on “Land of the 
Fanns”.
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Upminster Ward

Linda Hawthorn 01708 225451

lindahawthorn@hotmail.co.uk

Ron Ower 07721 780372

cllrronower@yahoo.com

Chris Wilkins 07960 059195

wilkinschristopher7@gmail.com

ASSOCIATION CONTACTS
Editor 

Bruce Nicholls 07505 289568 
bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Commercial Advertising
Ron Ower 07721 780 372 
bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Upminster Organiser 
Chris Wilkins 07960 059 195

wilkinschristopher7@gmail.com

Residents’ Association Website 
John Tyler 

(07982 962925) 
www.ucra.co.uk

ASSOCIATION COUNCILLORS
 

Cranham Ward

Gillian Ford 01708 641317

councillorgillian.ford@havering.gov.uk

John Tyler 07982 962925

JohnTylerUCResidents@outlook.com

Article & Advertising Submission Deadlines
Articles - 1st Month / Advertising - 3rd Month

Copy to be received on or before the above dates one Month 
prior to the publish date. Please note that submitting an article 
does not guarantee publication. Email:bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk



23

Janice's Electrolysis Clinic 
(Formally known as Diane Matthews Clinic)

Book Free Consultation 
Now - worth £35

01708 727239
Janice specialises in permanent hair removal
 for white hairs, grey, blond and dark hairs, 

for fair skin, Asian skin and darker skin colours.
 Other treatments eliminate: 

Facial Thread Veins and Spider Naevi
Skin Tags, Common Warts & Milia.

 
See website for more information

I have worked in this practice for over 25 years and can o�er quality assured treatments and expertise
which is second to none. So if you want honest advice and excellent treatment please don’t hesitate to get in touch. 

www.janiceselectrolysisclinic.co.uk

LOCKSMITHS
Emergency call out

All locks opened, supplied & fitted
MLA approved locksmiths
UPVC door lock specialist 

New doors supplied & fitted, safes opened
New safes supplied & fitted

Free quotes - no call out charge

Tel: 01708 640699, mobile: 07890 920 258

TERRY LOWRY
PAINTER AND DECORATOR

CITY & GUILDS QUALIFIED
ALL INTERIOR & EXTERIOR WORK UNDERTAKEN

VERY COMPETITIVE PRICES
INCLUDING 10% OFF FINAL QUOTE FOR PENSIONERS

             10% OFF FINAL QUOTE FOR 2 ROOMS OR MORE
PHONE: 01708 227365
MOBILE: 07526 785946

EMAIL: t.lowry1@sky.com

 Could you be a Shared Lives Carer?  
If you have room in your home, and the time and compassion 
to support a vulnerable adult to live independently as part of 
your family, we will offer you training, support and a weekly 
allowance of up to £450 per week  

info@bettertogether.org.uk 0208 519 9536  



J. WRIGHT - ELECTRICIAN
REWIRES
EXTRA SOCKETS
COOKER POINTS
SECURITY LIGHTS

CITY & GUILDS QUALIFIED
FOR ALL ELECTRICAL

INSTALLATION

FREE ESTIMATES
CALL  01708 448402

DAVID WILLIAMS & SONS
LANDSCAPE GARDENER AND

NURSERY MAN
	 ★ PAVING A SPECIALITY                      
	 ★ WALLING
	 ★ TREE FELLING, FENCING
 

TEL: DAY 01708 224733  EVENINGS & WEEKENDS 01708 700557
MOBILE: 07788 725853

Printed by Herts & Essex Printers, Unit 14, Mead Business Centre, Hertford, SG13 7BJPublished by Upminster & Cranham Residents’ Association. Editor:Bruce Nicholls, 38 Derham Gardens, Upminster, Essex, RM14 3HA

AllCARPENTRY
All Aspects of Carpentry

Staircases, Laminate Flooring, Flatpacks,
Doors, Skirting, Kitchens, Wardrobes

WWW.ALLCARPENTRY.CO.UK 
TEL: 01708 525682
MOB: 07950 384595
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